

Grand Knights Report

Worthy Brothers:

Our Fraternal Year draws to a close this month and I want to take a few moments to thank all of you for the energy and effort that you have put forth this year. We have conducted almost 60 events or activities this Fraternal Year and I am still amazed how many great new ideas I receive for programs. I hope that as we celebrate our accomplishments each Brother Knight in our Council will find a new way to participate in the upcoming year.

Please indulge me as I give special thanks to our Deputy Grand Knight John Buchholz. John has been a steadfast member of the Council and has spent countless hours making this year a success. I am convinced that without John's faithful guidance and advice this year would not have been nearly as successful.

Next time you see John please take a moment to thank him for his service.

In addition, I would like to thank all those who served as officers and chairmen this year. This group of Knights has found the time and energy to serve our Council and they have exceeded my expectations. It is inspiring to see the can do attitude and willingness to put in the



Jim Miranda, Grand

extra effort to make things great that these folks exhibit.

No wrap up of the year would be complete without a few words regarding plans for the future. We will elect our new officers at the business meeting in June. These men will have the responsibility of leading our Council and preparing it for future success. I hope that each of you will join us for the elections and the installation mass. Remember, Monsignor has challenged us to fill the church for our Officer Installation Mass. Please make plans to attend and invite prospective Knights, families, and friends.

Again, thank you to everyone that worked so hard to make 2004-05 a great year. I look forward to raising the bar next year!

Vivat Jesus!

Vidalia Onion Sale A Huge Success!!!

Another Council Vidalia Onion Sale is history, and thanks to the tremendous support of many of our members, it was a huge success. After a one week delay due to weather and growing conditions, our Mother's Day Sale started strong and stayed that way and we were sold out of our 400 bag supply before the 12:15 Mass had started. What a TEAM! Onion Sale Chairman John Buchholz has identified more than 70

Brother Knights and Spouses who helped make this effort such a success - and several of these brothers covered every mass. Thanks to those Knight families who bought the onions as well We are pleased to report that the \$2000 profit from the sale will go to the "Our Heritage - Our Future" campaign - our Council has pledged a \$6000 donation over the next 3 years from the Onion Sale.

Inside this issue: Charity Committee 2 Brother Knight Ed Woerner 2 Officer Nominees 2 Officer List 3 Installation Mass 3 Dates to Celebrate 3 Calendar of Events 4



Charity Committee Recommends Donation to Elaine Clark Center and Mary's Shelter

The Charity Review Committee met on Tuesday, May 24 to consider two requests for Charitable Donations. This committee reviews requests submitted by Brother Knights and makes a recommendation that is voted on at the next meeting - in this case June 7. The requests and the recommendation of the Committee are:1. Tom Scherrer requested funds for the Elaine Clark Center to provide equipment and education activities for the special children that they assist. - Recommended \$1100; 2. Jack Klapka requested funds for Mary's Shelter - a halfway house for Unwed Mothers located in Orange Beach, Alabama. The K of C council at the St.

Thomas by the Sea Parish in Orange Beach is sponsoring the building of this facility, which suffered a large set back when Hurricane Ivan hit the area. These funds will go towards continuing the building process. - Recommendation \$1000.

There is a defined set of Charitable Organization Selection Procedures and Guidelines that has been in effect for several years. They can be accessed through the Council Web Site (www.kc11402.org) or can be obtained from the new Deputy Grand Knight. Charity is one of the cornerstones of the Knights of Columbus, so we invite your participation in this program.

Thanks to all those brothers who saw needs and brought them to our attention. We were able to allocate over \$5000 to needy causes over the past 12 months.

Rest in Peace: Brother Knight Ed Woerner



Brother Knight , Ed Woerner 8/10/1920-5/21/2005

Mr. Edwin L. Woerner, age 84, passed away May 21, 2005. Mr. Woerner is survived by his wife of 58 years, M. Kathleen, his children, Linda Zullinger, Mark Woerner, and Elaine Smith. Six grandchildren and two great-

> grandchildren. Mr. Woerner was a native of St. Louis, MO and worked for Firemans Fund In-

surance Companies for 32 years and retired in 1983. He served his country in World War II as a Captain serving in the U.S. Army Field Artillery. Mr. Woerner was cremated. In lieu of flowers, family request that memorials be made to either St. Joseph Hospital, 5665 Peachtree Dunwoody Road, Atlanta, GA 30319 or Cremation Society

of GA, 404-355-7627.

Please pray for the repose of the soul of Brother Knight Ed Woerner and keep Katie and his children in your thoughts and prayers.

Officer Nominations 2005-2006 Fraternal Year

The following Brother Knights in good standing have been nominated to serve as officers in Council 11402 for the 2005-06 Fraternal Year. In addition, each has verified that if elected they are willing to serve. Please prayerfully consider the candidates for each post and plan to attend the June Business meeting on 6/7/05 to cast your ballot.

Grand Knight:

Jim Miranda

Deputy Grand Knight:

Doug Birkbeck Greg Crnkovich

Chancellor:

Mario Committo

Advocate:

Harvey Moskowitz

Treasurer:

Joe Cavallaro

Warden:

Lou Hlad

Recorder:

Jim Rainsford

Inside Guard #1:

Jack Klapka

Inside Guard #2: Ralph Stinson

Outside Guard #1: Sal DePace

Outside Guard #2: Patrick Duncan

Trustee 3years:

John Buchholz

Nominations remain open until the time of elections. If you have a nomination or would like to serve as an officer please contact the Grand Knight as soon as possible so that Ballots may be prepared.

All Saints Council 11402 Officers

		DATE OF STREET	
Officers		Phone	Email Address
Grand Knight	Jim Miranda	(404) 202-9942	Jimmiranda@earthlink.net
Chaplain	Rev. Msgr. Kiernan	(770) 393-3255	monsignor@allsaintscatholicchurch.org
Deputy Grand Knight	John Buchholz	(770) 458-5670	jkbuch@aol.com
Chancellor	Bill Barry	(770) 352-9444	wf_Barry@yahoo.com
Recorder	Jim Rainsford	(770) 640-1037	snowbuick@aol.com
Advocate	Harvey Moskowitz	(404) 881-0544	hmosk@bellsouth.net
Financial Secretary	Gert Kampfer	(770) 698-8269	kofc11402@mindspring.com
Treasurer	Joe Cavallaro	(770) 936-8718	jcavallaro@marinerhealthcare.com
Warden	Dennis Higginbotham	(770) 399-7651	higginbd@bellsouth.net
Inside Guard	Doug Birkbeck	(770) 393-1731	dbirkbeck@comcast.net
Inside Guard	Jack Klapka	(770) 395-9513	ifkatlanta@aol.com
Outside Guard	Lou Hlad	(770) 394-6327	louhlad@bellsouth.net
Outside Guard	Ralph Stinson	(770) 619-3476	ralphstinson@mindspring.com
Lecter	Mike Klimshuk	(770) 351-4459	maklimshuk@bellsouth.net
Trustee Three Year	Guy Stryker	(770) 475-1288	guys7955@aol.com
Trustee Two Year	Al Garofalo	(770) 441-1215	algarofalo@comcast.net
Trustee One Year	Ed Krise	(770) 394-6743	edkrise@bellsouth.net
District Deputy	Dennis Klein	(770) 992-9537	denjudy1@juno.com
Field Agent	Rick Weber	(678) 467-9098	mdwrick@bellsouth.net
Program Directors			
Church	Wiley Maloof	(404) 255-9088	wmaloof00@yahoo.com
Community	John Tombino	(770) 390-8662	trombono@bellsouth.net
Council	Mike Klimshuk	(770) 351-4459	maklimshuk@bellsouth.net
Family	Steve Kapusta	(770) 310-1181	steve@ksicons.com
Youth	Matt Lammers	(770) 394-9950	mlammers@spx.org
Questions & Comments:			
Webmaster	Gert Kampfer	(770) 698-8269	kofc11402@mindspring.com
Newsletter	Jim Miranda	(404) 202-9942	Jimmiranda@earthlink.net
		We will resonant between 18030	

Dates to Celebrate

		THE STATES				
June Anniversaries Fred & Eileen Fredrichs	57	Fred & Margaret Schlitt Bill & Mary Agnes Schlich	44 43	June	Birthday	ys
Pat & Theresa Callahan Ray & Joan Turcotte Allen & Shirley Pfaffinger	56 55	John & Joan Muenchen Ronald & Nickie Grass	43 41 39	Sutton	Gordon T	
Norb & Barbara Braza Ray & Betty Lee Eagan	50 48 48	Dennis & Susan Mackin Ray & Nan Eberly Larry & Nancy Cullen	37 36	Krise	Edward L	E
Ken & Patsy Winkler Charles & Grace Mahony	46 45	Mike & Susan Petrik Chuck & Julia Belinski	34 26	Francis	Edward J	J
Dave & Eileen Webster	45	Mike & Roxanne Haslach Mike and Loriann Martell	9 7 2	Nickell	Warren L	
stallation Mass		TARREST TARREST	Great Control	Paolozz	riMichael W	M

On Wednesday evening, June 29th we will celebrate mass for the newly elected officers of Council 11402. Attendance at this Mass is a great way to show your support to the Council and its officers. You might recall that last year Monsignor challenged us to fill the church for our Installation Mass this year. Please plan to attend the Mass and invite your friends and family for this important event.

We will have a social meeting following the Mass at McGivney Hall. Please join us for food and fun as we kick off the new Fraternal Year!

Krise	Edward	L	Ed	4th
Francis	Edward	J	John	5th
Nickell	Warren	L		11th
Paolozz	iMichael	W	Mike	12th
Reale	Paul	J		12th
Benson	David	J	Dave	15th
Mahony	Charles	F		21st
Foster	George	J		23rd
Gustin	Ray	Е		24th

1st



June 2005



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
55 55			1	2	3	4
5	6	7 Officers 6pm Rosary 7pm Business 7:30pm (Elections)	8	9	10	11
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
19	20	21 Social Night 7pm	22 Newsletter Articles Due	23	24	25
26	27	28	29 Installation Mass	30		

Knights of Columbus All Saints Council 11402 2443 Mt. Vernon Rd Dunwoody, GA 30338

May God Bless America